GOVERNMENT OF MEGHALAYA
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR GENERAL OF POLICE

MEGHALAYA::::SHILLONG
No. C.13/2019/Vol.I/11 Dated Shillong, the 20tk April 2022

PRESS RELEASE/ADVISORY

It is reiterated that several WhatsApp numbers containing the
display picture of a Government Official and their name have been sending
request through the social media platform, to various citizens asking for
assistance in the form of Amazon pay E-gift cards.

These impersonators in the pretext of attending an emergency
meeting, have been sending gift card links from amazon.in website to
WhatsApp users, requesting the user to purchase the E-gift card. The
fraudsters will send gift card links pre-loaded with an amount which maybe
up to 210,000/- (Rupees Ten Thousand) and thereafter, will convince their
target to purchase the gift card, and to share the claim code via WhatsApp or
email.

In view of the above, it is requested that the general public should
not fall victim to any of the gift card scams offered by the scammers, as the
scammers will siphon off the amount spent on purchasing the gift card. If any
of the citizens have encountered such dubious request, the same may kindly
be reported to the nearest police station or to the Cyber Crime Wing of
Meghalaya Police or send the same to Meghalaya Police WhatsApp No.
6033090114.

Sd/-
(Shri. G. K. Iangrai, MPS)
Asstt. Inspector General of Police (4),
Meghalaya, Shillong.
MemoNo. C.13/2019/Vol.I/11-A Dated Shillong, the 20t! April 2022
Copy to:
1. The Director, DIPR, Meghalaya, Shillong, for information.
2. The President, Shillong Press Club, Meghalaya, Shillong for
information.
3. All the Editors, Print/Electronic Media, Meghalaya, for information and
with a request to kindly publish/broadcast the Press Release.

1 of Police (A),
, Shillong.



